NEWNHAM COLLEGE CAMBRIDGE CB3 9DF

Mr Donald Hearn Interim Bursar 01223 335750 Direct line

email

bursar@newn.cam.ac.uk

Jay Richardson email - request-518382-9b5a76f0@whatdotheyknow.com

1st November 2018

Dear Jay Richardson

Further to your enquiry of 6th September under the Freedom of Information Act, I write to clarify the answer to question 4 as per your follow-up email of 8th October 2018.

[4] How much money did the college spend on cash prizes and awards for students who achieved certain marks in end-of-year examinations? This includes scholars' prizes for attaining a first-class mark, Book Prizes for a high 2:i and any other cash prize paid to the student as a consequence of examination performance.

I would like to clarify that we would like the figure to only include cash prizes awarded to students as a *direct* consequence of performance in end-of-year examinations. This should not include hardship awards, travel awards, research support or any prize which was awarded following a specific application made by the student.

The College provided cash prizes and awards totalling £9775 to students as a direct consequence of performance in end-of-year examinations.

Yours sincerely,

Donald Hearn Interim Bursar